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 A Place for Peace  
and Hope 

“With many in our country on 
lockdown, it’s important that 

we support those who are 
feeling lonely and isolated, 

whatever age they are."  

Archbishop Justin Welby  

Do you know anyone who is isolated, without internet access and could 
benefit from comfort and hope during these difficult times? 

In response to Covid-19, DailyHope a freephone telephone service was 
launched, providing hymns, reflections, prayers and a message from the 

Archbishop of Canterbury as well as audio access to The Church of England 
weekly national church service. In less than 4 weeks it has received over 
100,000 calls and over a 1,100,000 minutes called. 

During Thy Kingdom Come, the telephone line has released inspirational new 

content related to Thy Kingdom Come, including more hymns and reflections.  

'Daily Hope' is FREE to call from the UK and is available 24/7 on 0800 804 
8044. 

Please do tell those you know who would be blessed by this service.  

https://thykingdom.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=18e8eab990ad0445d3b3aacf9&id=6e09ccf2a9&e=df2a29cecd


 

 

A Message from Chris 
Well, as I write for this month’s Newsletter I find myself looking back to the beginning of 
the year – Jan 2020 – with all of its hopes and dreams; recalling that it is a year to the 
day (20th May 2019) as I write that I was licensed. There was I, thinking that this year 
we’d start to look at developing the churches; strengthening our life together; looking 
outward into our community and so on. Well, as they say “That was the plan”. 

The reality is I find, like so many of us, that all of our plans have been put on hold. 
‘Pause’ has been pressed and we’ve found ourselves thinking ‘So now what do I/we do?’ 
In the midst of such feelings and responses we can find ourselves somewhat bereft, 
grieving at our loss; even if they were just hopes and dreams. 

But, as our services (and most everything else) have moved into the virtual sphere so we 
are discovering that God is still with us, that we are still his children, that he still loves and 
cares for us, and that he still has a plan and a purpose for us his people. 

We’re finding, a little bit like the Grinch who discovered that even though he’d tried to 
stop Christmas, he hadn’t, and, picking up the words of Dr Zeus… 

“It came! Somehow or other, it came just the same! 

And the Grinch, with his Grinch feet ice-cold in the snow, stood puzzling and puzzling. 
"How could it be so? 

It came without ribbons!  It came without tags!  It came without packages, boxes, or 
bags!" 

He puzzled and puzzled ‘till his puzzler was sore. Then the Grinch thought of something 
he hadn't before. Maybe Christmas, he thought, doesn't come from a store.  

For, in the midst of where we find ourselves, with all of our familiar ‘trappings’ of church - 
our buildings, our rotas, our usual way of doing things, the places we normally sit and so 
on - having been removed, so I’m starting to see that all of these things don’t make 
‘church’ just as in the same way all of the packages, boxes and bags didn’t make 
Christmas.  

I don’t know about you, but I think we’re finding, like the Grinch, that maybe Christmas, 
perhaps, means a little bit more! We’re finding that ‘being church’ the ecclesia, the 
people of God is not about a building, but it’s about relationships, it’s less about plans 
and programmes and rotas and more about how we love and care for one another. Or, 
echoing the words of the Grinch: ‘Maybe church doesn’t come from a store, maybe 
church means a little bit more.’ 

During this period of lockdown our usual everyday outreach and activities may have been 
paused, yet in this ‘pause’ may we find ourselves working through those feelings of loss 
and may we see that not only is God still active, but that he is drawing us to himself and 
to one another in ways we might not have considered. May we find other ways of 
reaching out, of inviting people to share with ‘church’. May we see that God is still in 
control, and may we know comfort in this, echoing the words of the Proverb (Proverb 
3:5): 

 “Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding. In all your 
ways acknowledge him, and he will make your paths straight.” 



 

 

Christ Church Duns - every donation counts! 

We are so grateful to all those who contribute financially to Christ Church and thank 
you warmly for your donation. Whilst we are meeting for church services online rather 
than in our beautiful church building, we are seeing quite a fall in our regular giving 
through open place collection. 

If, as Chris has suggested, you have been putting your collection in a special jar – here 
are some ideas to ensure that we can continue to pay our bills!   

1.     Justgiving 
Making a one-off donation through our secure JustGiving page   
(https://www.justgiving.com/christchurchduns).  Your gift will remain anonymous if 
you so wish. 

2.     Pledged giving by standing order 
Standing orders from your bank account can be set up to make regular monthly, 
quarterly or yearly payments, which continue until further notice by you to your 
bank. Please download a Bank Standing Order mandate from our website (http://
www.christchurchduns.org/)  

3.     Shopping online with Amazon 
When you shop online with Amazon, please use their SMILE charity donation 
scheme using the https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/SC009385 link. Amazon donates a 
small amount each time to your selected charity. There are no catches or hidden 

charges. 
4.     Other online shopping with Easyfundraising 

Whenever you buy anything online – from your weekly shop to your annual holiday 
– you could be raising free donations for Christ Church Duns with easyfundraising? 
Many retailers will donate a small percentage of your purchase price to charity. 
Go to https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ccduns/ to get started. 

Thank you for your support.                                                                                     Genny 

                               Debt Advice 
My name is Steve and I oversee the Salvation Army debt Advice 
Service in East of Scotland Division, and I also live in Greenlaw! 

I’m conscious that many folk are feeling worried about what 
happens in the next few months. Some are on furlough and trying 

to live on a reduced income, some are fearing redundancy when the scheme 
ends and some may have already been made redundant. 

One good thing about lockdown, for me, is that I can offer the Debt Advice 
Service remotely!  And that means I can help folk here in the Borders. So, if 
you come across anyone who needs help with either budgeting, to see where 
they are, or with a more formal help with dealing with creditors, I can help. 

The Salvation Army Debt Advice Service is a free, confidential and impartial 
service. In the first instance, email 

Stephen.wright@salvationarmy.org.uk or call 07468727577 

https://www.justgiving.com/christchurchduns
https://www.justgiving.com/christchurchduns
http://www.christchurchduns.org/
http://www.christchurchduns.org/
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/SC009385
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ccduns/


 

 

Christ Church Contact Details 
Reverend Christopher Jones 
Priest-in-Charge of the Berwickshire Episcopal Churches Group (BECG) 

Telephone: 01361 884326  Mobile: 07745410487 
Email: rector_bt@hotmail.com 

Website: www.christchurchduns.org Charity Number SC009385 
Material for inclusion in the next newsletter should be submitted as soon as 

possible and at the latest by 5.00pm on Tuesday, 23rd June 
Email: newsletter@christchurchduns.org  

Facebook: www.facebook.com/christchurch.duns/ 

The month of April saw quite an uplift in demand for food. In all 37 food parcels 
were delivered, catering for 55 adults, 16 children and 21 pets. Plus 6 chemist 
vouchers.  
This is the first full month since the coronavirus pandemic lockdown, and 
represents a 61% increase in referrals since March, and an increase of 87% in the 
number of adults and children catered for. This problem as we are all aware is not 
going to go away soon. 

The Foodbank overall is well stocked. Donations of food and finance have been 
overwhelmingly generous, for which we are deeply grateful. So many groups, 
organizations and individuals have stepped in to give and to help with many doing 
so anonymously too. To all these, and they are too numerous to mention by name 
here, we thank you most appreciatively. 

Present shortages in the Foodbank are as follows: 

Cold Meat, pork, ham and spam, Longlife Milk, Jam, Shampoo, Soap 

As mentioned above the demand is increasing and we are grateful for the great 
variety of foods given as per the food list. 
Every blessing,                                                                                                            Charles 

FOODBANK UPDATE 

Readings for June  

Sunday 7th June: Genesis 1.1-2, 4a;   Psalm 8;   2 Corinthians 13.11 -

13; Matthew 28. 16-20 

Sunday 14th June: Exodus 19. 2-8;  Psalm 100;  Romans 5. 1-8; Mathew 

9.35 - 10.8; 

Sunday 21st June : Joint service with the Parish Church  

Sunday 28th June: Jeremiah 28. 5-9;  Psalm 89. 1-4. 15-20; Romans 

6.12-23;  Matthew 10. 40-42 
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